

April 06, 2016

Via: e-mail

Ms. Shauna Sigurdson Regional Director Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency Suite 1145, 9700 Jasper Avenue Edmonton, Alberta T5J 4C3

Dear Ms. Sigurdson

Re: Great Plains Generating Station Project (Reference number 80118)

Please be advised that ATCO Power Canada Ltd. has decided not to proceed with the Great Plains Generating Station Project. We appreciate the Agency's efforts in making the determination with respect to Environmental Assessment for the Project.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (403) 209-6955.

Yours truly, <original signed by>

Amit Bhargava Manager Environmental and Regulatory Approvals

CC: Anna Kessler, Project Manager, Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency